April 30, 2002





MORTGAGEE LETTER 2002-08





TO:  ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES





ATTENTION:  Single Family Servicing Managers





SUBJECT:  Proper Use of Direct Conveyance





The purpose of this mortgagee letter is to remind lenders of the proper use of direct conveyance.





Instructions to lenders concerning direct conveyance are contained in HUD Handbook 4330.4, Rev-1, paragraph, 2-8.  That handbook provision states that, where State law permits direct conveyance, a mortgagee should deed the property directly to HUD without taking title 


in its own name first, in order to save time and to avoid double payment of transfer taxes.  


The handbook specifies that this process is, however, limited to situations where: 





the property is vacant; or





the eviction process takes place simultaneously as a part of the foreclosure action; or





the eviction action can be processed before the deed is recorded and there is no delay; or





HUD has agreed to accept the property occupied pursuant to the occupied conveyance regulation (24 CFR 203.679).





	  HUD has also cautioned lenders about when direct conveyance is not to be used.  


Direct conveyance must not be used when it will result in the transferring of title to occupied properties without HUD’s prior approval.  Such conveyances violate HUD regulations and may cause serious problems. 





	  The Department has received complaints concerning properties conveyed to HUD while occupied without HUD’s approval, and the subsequent eviction action was brought by the lender in HUD’s name.  This practice provides the mortgagor with a legal defense to an eviction action and may increase the cost and time required to complete eviction actions.
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	  Lenders should be aware that only the Department of Justice is authorized to represent the Department in court proceedings.  Lenders must not transfer or record title to HUD of an occupied property unless HUD has accepted conveyance pursuant to 24 CFR 203.679.  Lenders must not file eviction actions in HUD’s name. 





	  To eliminate further complaints or problems, mortgagees must follow HUD’s procedures (see HUD Handbook 4330.4, Rev-1, paragraph 2-8).  If there is any possibility that the deed to HUD could be recorded prior to the property becoming vacant (with the exception of an approved occupied conveyance), then the property must first be deeded to the lender.  Only when the property is vacant should the property be deeded to HUD. 





	  If there are any questions regarding this mortgagee letter, please contact HUD’s National Servicing Center at (888) 297-8685.





						Sincerely,














						________________________________


						John C. Weicher 


						Assistant Secretary for Housing-


    Federal Housing Commissioner, H
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